
Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are incredibly proud of our status as a ‘Gold’ Rights Respecting School and there 
are many areas of college life where we embed the Convention on the Rights of the 
Child; it is incorporated into our taught curriculum; it underpins how staff interact 
with students and it is referenced explicitly in our policies and practice. Putting young 
people at the centre of everything we do (Article 3 – Best interests of the child)      
involves ensuring we provide opportunities for students to express their views and 
feedback on key issues that impact them. This week members of our Student Board 
delivered assemblies to all year groups on the theme of democracy. They explained 
how students can ensure their voice is heard and outlined the process for the         
upcoming elections to the Student Board. Please discuss this your child and if they are 
keen to put themselves forward, the process for applying is detailed in the Allstudent 
Team. If you would like to find out more about the Articles that underpin the UN  
Convention on the Rights of the Child you can find more information on the following 
website: https://www.unicef.org.uk/what-we-do/un-convention-child-rights/. 

In addition to teaching students about their rights, it is also important to stress that students need to take          
responsibility for their own learning and behaviour. We acknowledge that people make mistakes, and this is a key 
part of the learning process. However, it is important for students to respond appropriately when this happens. 
Your support in addressing behaviour issues is crucial. To that end, I have asked my Pastoral Deputy, Mr Sutton, to 
update you on some of the key changes in our approach to improving behaviour and upholding our expectations 
as well as how we are working hard to embed a culture that acknowledges and celebrates achievement and      
success. More information about this can be found in the accompanying letter to this newsletter. 

Finally, I would like to end this week’s newsletter by congratulating all of our Year 11 Art students who have     
completed their Art exam this week. Art teachers have commented on how impressed they have been with their 
maturity and focus in managing this exam. Students have excelled and produced some outstanding final pieces. 
Next week it will be the Speaking exams for MFL – good luck to all the students who are preparing for these. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

 

 

Sara Jacobs, Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

16 May—Y7 Parents Evening 

27 to 31 May —Summer Half Term 

 

 

 

6 June—Y10 Parents Evening 

28 June—Year 11 Prom  

9 July—Sports Day 

10 July—Reserve Sports Day 

24 July—Summer Holiday Begins 
 

https://www.unicef.org.uk/what-we-do/un-convention-child-rights/


Downing College, Cambridge visit for Y12, Y10, Y9 & Y8 

We’d like to offer our very sincere thanks to Rosie Gough, who travelled 
here from Downing College, Cambridge on Tuesday. As a School Liaison 
Officer, Rosie was here to speak to groups of Year 12, Year 10, Year 9 and 
Year 8 students about the idea of University and where Oxbridge fits into 
that.  Rosie is an English Literature graduate of Downing College, and 
therefore perfectly placed to share her knowledge and experience. 

Rosie discussed general themes regarding University with some more detail about Oxford, Cambridge and the 
differences between the two. She covered different types of university (campus, city & collegiate), the college   
system and how colleges differ. Rosie explained that learning at university takes different forms and spoke about 
lectures, seminars, practicals, field trips and self-study. Details about all of the courses on offer at Cambridge were 
also covered. Finally, societies, traditions, accommodation and financial support were mentioned, as well as what 
type of student Oxbridge is most suitable for and how you would go about engaging with the institutions to find 
out more.  During her session with Year 12 and Year 10, Rosie also included information about the admissions  
process and interviews, and what admissions tutors are looking for when they review applications.  She also talked 
about entry requirements and the specific subjects needed for certain courses. 

Well done to all the groups who attended Rosie’s sessions for their impeccable behaviour and their level of        
engagement – you were all fantastic ambassadors for Clyst Vale!  We really enjoyed having Rosie with us and  
hearing everything she had to say - we very much look forward to welcoming her back in the future. 

 

Congratulations 

Congratulations to Ruby Norman in Year 11 for 
passing her Into Officiating Course on Saturday 20 
April.  

Ruby has umpired at least 24 netball tournaments 
for the U11s, U12s and U14s divisions. These   
tournaments are normally held in Exeter on a   
Saturday morning and Ruby often umpires for 
different clubs and teams. Ruby aspires to achieve 
the C Award in umpiring to allow her to umpire for 
the Exeter District League. As a player, Ruby      
currently competes as a GS in the  Exeter District 
League. In the future, Ruby would like to be      
umpiring at this same level. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



   NP2N 7GRTU 

 NP2N 7GHE 

 NP2N 7RER 

   Mason Punnett 7RGG 

   NP2N 7YCBO 

   NP2N 7YCFL 

   Elan Underhill 8GMN 

 8GLT 

8RDF 

  NP2N 8RTMA 

NP2N 8YGGA 

 Rosalind Le Breton 8YBH 

Joe Vince 9GCMC 

Freddie Norman 9GDJ 

  Erin Waddon 9RBAT 

 Zac Wilson 9RNS 

   Elizabeth Callaway 9YMBR 

  Emily Gill 9YSWA 

   NP2N 10GABR 

   Annie Glassco 10GDH 

 Jullia Zambonini 10RZB 

Josh Hovell 10RSGA 

Ruby Williams 10YSS 

  Arsene Vallez 10YADA 

 NP2N 11GAW 

NP2N 11GGT 

 D’arcy Pearce & Edie Long 11RMAH 

 11RCMO 

Alex Glassborow 11YDST 

  Daisy Backway 11YLH 

Ruby Davidson 13AT 
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Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        
reward one member of their tutor group for something     
outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 
demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 
what amazing thing they’ve done. 



Data Collection 

Our data for contacts is very important. We need correct details to contact parents/carers in emergency situations 
e.g. first aid. Please can you check the details we have for you on EduLink. This will include address, mobile      
number, email address and title. If you could please check the details we have for your child at the same time;   
address, medical practice, medical conditions and consents. For guidance to use EduLink, please click this link                        
Edulink Help – CVCC (clystvale.org) 

 

Transport— Stagecoach New timetable  

On the 14th April Stagecoach changed their timetable. This has caused issues for   
students bound to and from the Tiverton area. The bus coming onto site at the end of 
the day only travels as far as Cullompton War Memorial, going through Bradninch. 
The bus that will go as far as Willand and Tiverton goes from the main road at 15:55. 
We have been in contact with Stagecoach operations and highlighted our concerns. 
We are also in discussion about the  level of service to Clyst Vale in the morning from 
Tiverton. At this stage the only bus to get a student from Tiverton Bus Station in time 
for school departs at 07:05.  Whereas from Willand, Somerlea the bus departs at 
7:50am. We will kept you updated.   

 

Year 7 Parents' Evening 16th May 2024 

Thank you for your patience, you will now have been invited to the Year 7 Parents’ 
Evening on 16th May. The evening starts at 4pm to 7pm. This is a virtual evening 
where you have the opportunity to speak to your child’s teachers. As many teachers 
have multiple classes in Key Stage 3, please click on join the waiting list button at the 
top of the bookings, if you are unable to book a slot with a teacher you wanted to 
speak to. They will be in touch at a different time.  

In the following days you will also receive a link to the Parent Questionnaire to     
complete. If you have any queries please contact Student Services via                       
studentservices@clystvale.org or 01392 463910. 

 

Lunchtime and After School Clubs 

The Lunchtime and After School Clubs list for Summer Term is available. Please see the Extra-curricular Clubs and 
Activities page. 

 

Can you help? 

We are looking for clothing donations for our Prom attendees, if you have any prom 
dresses or formal wear to donate, please bring in to reception or contact Student   
Services via our email, studentservices@clystvale.org , or phone 01392 463910. 
Thank you! 

 

Catering 

The Clever Chefs Menu for this half term is shown on the next page. If your child    
receives Free School Meals, their best option is to get a meal deal which costs the 
£2.40 allowance. This includes a main meal, pudding and a cuplet of orange or apple 

https://www.clystvale.org/edulinkhelp/
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Tuesday 23rd May 2024 East Devon Cup Semi-Final 

Clystvale vs Exmouth 

Clystvale take on the 2022 finalists who beat them 3-0 back in Year 9 looking to get revenge to reach another   
final. Clystvale lined up with a bare 11 with Lewis in goal a back 4 of Josh, Theo, Rhys and Olly, midfield 4 of Jack, 
Riley, Daniil, and Ethan and a front 2 of Harry and Charlie.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clystvale started brightly creating a couple of chances with Ethan and Charlie looking dangerous. Exmouth       
controlled the possession, and it took a bit of time for the Clystvale midfield to organise and work out who they 
were marking. Withing the first 10 minutes Clystvale took the lead from a stunning strike from Ethan. He received 
the ball on the left hand side just outside the box, jinxed inside and rifled the ball in to the side of the net. 1-0. 
Exmouth responded well and linked up down the left hand side with the winger getting to the by line and pulling 
back a floated cross, which the Exmouth striker met well and guided the ball back across Lewis in goal into the 
top corner. 1-1. The scores stayed the same in the first half with both teams pressing to get in front. Half time  
arrived and the midfield dropped Harry back into a more of a CAM position to mark and stop the Exmouth CDM 
from passing out from the back. This put more pressure on the Exmouth midfield and created chances to counter 
attack. 15 minutes into the second half Ethan was at it again from a break off a corner, Daniil went racing up the 
left hand side and delayed the cross to allow others to arrive. The ball was pulled back before Ethan calmly jinxed 
the defenders and slotted it home. 2-1. Clystvale absorbed the pressure for the next ten minutes with Exmouth 
pushing for the equaliser.  But the boys saved their best goal till last. Charlie received the ball and dribbled        
towards the centre back about 25 yards out. Shifted the ball to his right, opened up his body and finessed it into 
the top right hand corner to give Clystvale a 2 goal cushion. 3-1.  

The game finished 3-1 and we move into the final to face St Peters who they beat in the group 3-1. An excellent 
display from everyone involved with the final being played at Cullompton Rangers FC on Wednesday 1st May @4.  

 

Year 7 Cooking Club 

“We  made and decorated some iced ring party biscuits in our cooking club yesterday. Have a look at our           
fabulously colourful work.” 

 

 

 

 

 
# 

 



Reporting an Absence 

Parents are expected to inform us of their child’s absence before 9.00 a.m. on each day of absence providing the 
reason for absence. If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each              
subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot simply assume a student's 
sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the reason for absence is due to continuing illness. If you 
do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason for absence. This is            
important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. In addition, the College may ask you to    
provide medical proof if your child is absent from College due to illness. 

Lateness 

The school day (first registration session) starts at 8.50 am, all students are expected to be in their classroom at 
this time. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct link between     
attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical appointments means that often students 
can attend school first and return afterwards. By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping 
their attendance levels as high as possible. We ask that parents/carers send their child into school for morning 
registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the morning. Similarly,                    
appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be arranged after Period 4 - during 
lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school after a lunchtime appointment if they can. 

Please give the school as much notice as possible, at least two weeks’ notice is useful. 

If the appointment requires the pupil to leave during the day, they must be signed out by an adult listed on the 
student’s record at the main reception. 

Please follow this process if your child is going to be absent from school: 

 

 



Graduate Trainee Teacher Apprentice 

Salary: up to £28,000 dependent on subject specialism and experience 
Job Type: Fixed Term 
Location: Devon 
Description 
This is an exciting opportunity to enter the profession and gain significant teaching experience while studying to 
become a fully qualified teaching professional. The Graduate Trainee Teacher role, in conjunction with the     
Graduate Teacher Programme and Buckinghamshire University, offers talented and motivated graduates the 
chance to study towards the full range of professional teaching qualifications while gaining significant on the job 
and classroom experience and earning a competitive salary which reflects your prior academic success. On      
completion of the apprenticeship, you will hold a PGTA (level 6) or PGCE (level 7) academic teaching qualification, 
QTS (Qualified Teacher Status) allowing you to practice in the UK and abroad and a teaching apprenticeship as 
well as having a minimum of 600 hours of teaching experience. Unlike traditional taught routes into teaching, you 
will be a fully fledged member of the school community from day one, acting as both lead teacher and tutor to 
students and being involved in all areas of school life.  
The closing date for all applications is Friday 10th May 2024.  Interviews will take place w/c 19th May 2024 
 

Maintenance Caretaker 

Salary: £24,109 (pay award pending) 
Job Type: Permanent 
Location: Devon 
Description 
Starting as soon as possible, we are looking to recruit a good maintenance allrounder. Ideally you will have a range 
of maintenance skills including carpentry, plumbing, plastering etc. A trade background would be desirable but 
not essential. Hours of Work: Term Time 33 hours 45 minutes per week x 39 weeks 11:30 – 19:00 Monday - Friday 
45 minutes unpaid break per day Holiday Time 33 hours 45 minutes per week x 13 weeks 09:30 – 17.00 Monday – 
Friday 45 minutes unpaid break per day We are looking for: - Experience of general maintenance - Ability to       
undertake a range of maintenance tasks, including carpentry, - Good computer skills. - GCSE grade C in Maths or 
English or equivalent - Trade qualification or equivalent is desirable but not essential  
The closing date for all applications is Sunday 5th May 2024. Interviews will take place on Friday 17th May 2024. 
 

To find out more and to apply for any of these positions, please follow this link to our website: https://
www.clystvale.org/vacancies/ and click the blue 'Apply Now' button.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Job of the Week 

These are provided through the MYPATH careers webpage. 

LIBRARIAN 

A librarian runs a public or private library, this includes being responsible for all books, media resources and 

IT equipment. 

Librarians deal with customers to help to find resources they need and use the facilities available.  

A librarian is often responsible for managing the budget of the library. 

Salaries vary dependant on responsibilities and experience as well as the type of library. Librarians that are 

just starting out should expect a salary of around £18,500.  

JOB OF THE WEEK 12 

https://www.clystvale.org/vacancies/
https://www.clystvale.org/vacancies/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vxAdpzGeCIU&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=152


  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Life works Youth Group 

Lifeworks is a community organization dedicated to empowering 
individuals with learning disabilities through tailored clubs and  
supportive social clubs. 

At Lifeworks, we recognize the unique challenges faced by           
individuals with learning disabilities, and we're committed to 
providing a nurturing environment where they can thrive, connect, 
and grow. That's why we're thrilled to share our Learning Disability 
Clubs, designed specifically for young people who are looking for a 
safe and inclusive space to learn, socialize, and build confidence. 

Our Learning Disability Clubs meet on alternative Saturdays during 
term time, from 10am to 3pm. 

Lifeworks College, Dartington, Totnes TQ9 6JD 

** Youth Group:** 11 to 17 year olds 

Led by experienced staff trained in supporting individuals with   
diverse learning needs, our program offers a range of engaging  
activities and workshops tailored to the interests and abilities of 
our members. From creative arts and recreational games to life 
skills and social outings, we strive to provide a holistic approach to 
learning and development. 

We believe that every individual, regardless of their abilities,      
deserves the opportunity to reach their full potential. If you know 
someone who could benefit from our programs or if you'd like to 
learn more about Lifeworks, please don't hesitate to contact us.  

You can visit our website Lifeworks Community Programmes - Life-
works (lifeworks-uk.org) or reach out to us directly at lifeworks-
community@lifeworks-uk.org. Tel 01803 865075. 



BBC Bitesize Parents’ Toolkit is 
the place for mums, dads, carers, 
and the whole parenting        
community to find stories, expert 
advice and fun activities that will 
help you support your child in a 
changing world. To find out 
more, please follow this link 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/
parents.  

There is a guide to GCSE’s for 
parents’, wellbeing tips to help 
parents  support a healthy,    
happy childhood, activities for 
the family, and self-care tips for 
parents. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for supporting the 
community and local charity 
shops. The sale of preloved     
uniform is proving successful. If 
you have any items that are no 
longer needed but still in very 
good  condition , please donate 
them to one of the local charity 
shops. Both shops have set aside 
rails designated for college      
uniform.  

Clyst Caring Friends is located in 
Broadclyst village and our local 
Barnardo’s shop is in Cranbrook. 

Their opening hours are: 

Clyst Caring Friends, Broadclyst 
(01392 467555) 

Mondays—closed 

Tuesday to Friday—09.30 to 
15.30 

Saturday—09.30 to 12.00 

Sunday—closed 

Barnardo’s, Cranbrook EX5 7DR  
(01404 514934) 

Monday to Saturday—09.00 to 
17.00 

Sunday—10.00 to 16.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mock/GCSE pencil cases are 

available from the Library at a 

cost of £4.50 per pencil case. The 

clear pencil cases include one 

pencil, a blue pen, a red pen, one 

highlighter, a ruler, a compass, a 

protractor, a rubber and a   

sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

Please do not address emails, or 

replies to Edulink messages, 

to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 

unmonitored mailbox and will 

not go to anyone.  Parents/carers 

need to reply to Edulink 

messages via the app, online, or 

via email, as this will then be 

directed to the staff member 

who sent the message to 

you.  Or, please contact the 

teacher or admin@clystvale.org. 

There is also a contact form and 

details below. 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/parents
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/parents
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
mailto:Edulink@clystvale.org
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/

